MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

January 5, 2009
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on January 5, 2009 in the library’s research area.

Members present:





    Absent:  

	Don Adams
	Domenica Mc Donald
	Janice Taylor

	Anne Bourner
	Helen Menke
	

	Mary Ann Clendenin
	Darlene Prest
	

	Richard Cavalier
	
	

	Steve Gerlach
	Cristy Stupegia, Librarian     
	


The minutes of the December 1, 2008 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report – Helen Menke

After the Treasurer’s Report was reviewed, it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Darlene Prest to accept the report and to pay the bills presented and all outstanding bills as listed.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

Grant News:
A.  The city has approved our request to move forward with the application for the Gates grant.  The required inventory has been completed and submitted.
B. Cristy will be attending a workshop on E-Rate on January 14, 2009.
C. Mini-Construction Grant/Water Issue Update:

After a discussion on options available to us, Don Adams made a motion to move forward on the mini-construction grant, PNG, and the LSTA “In Sync with Technology Grant.  Motion was seconded by Anne Bourner.  Motion carried unanimously.

After a discussion on our inability to carry out the project as originally planned and our inability to proceed with the project as bid, it was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to contact Wilson’s Furnishings to inform them that we are only able to do the mini-construction grant and ask if their bid for Project 1 would still be valid.  If they say that they cannot honor this project bid, then we should close all bids and open the bidding for carpeting for Project 1, with specific criteria listed.  Motion carried unanimously.

FAX Machine:  Following a discussion regarding problems with the FAX machine, it was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Steve Gerlach to replace the fax machine, if we are unable to resolve the cartridge issue.  Motion carried unanimously.

Personnel:  Cristy handed out a Proposed Personnel Cost for FY09 to the Board for review.  

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Darlene Prest to approve the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

After a review of the minutes of past closed sessions, it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Don Adams that all Executive Session minutes should remain closed.  Motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board
